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Forest & Bird Refund Procedure 
 

Forest & Bird is New Zealand’s oldest conservation charity. 

While Forest & Bird is under no obligation to make refunds, we understand that there may be circumstances 

where a refund is justified.  Refunds are given at the discretion of management and will be given in line with the 

following criteria: 

• We will refund if an error has been made by us, Forest & Bird 

• We will refund if the donor entered the wrong amount. 

• We will refund if a regular gift was not cancelled correctly when requested.  The refund will be to the 

maximum of the last debit amount. 

• We may refund a gift where a donor has indicated a preferred use of the funds and Forest & Bird is 

unable to honour that preference and an alternative purpose cannot be agreed. 

• We will refund if a donor’s banking details were fraudulently acquired and used. 

• We will refund if the donor was in mentally, physically or financially vulnerable circumstances at the 

time the gift is made. 

• We will only consider refund requests made in writing within 60 days of the date that the donation was 

made. 

• We will refund up to a maximum of the last donation amount, however in exceptional circumstances 

additional donations will be considered by the Group Manager, Fundraising and Membership  

• We will refund only once the funds have settled in the Forest & Bird’s bank account. 

• We will refund event registrations in accordance with the refund procedure for that event or, in the 

absence of an event-specific refund procedure, in line with the criteria set out in this procedure. 

• Refund requests cannot be made on behalf of another individual (unless they have given legal 

guardianship or power of attorney). 

Forest & Bird expects that supporters will carefully consider their decision to donate and check donation 

amounts during transactions. We are unable to issue refunds if a person changes their mind. 

Once a refund has been made the original tax receipt becomes invalid.  Refunds will be returned using the 

original payment method. 

If a donor is not satisfied with the outcome of a decision to refund, the matter will be referred to the Chief 

Executive of Forest & Bird to review the decision. 

How to submit a request for a refund: 
Requests for refunds must be made in writing and include your full name, supporter ID (if known), mailing 

address, phone number, details of the donation (date, amount and payment method), together with a 

justification for the refund.  On occasions a photo ID such as a driver’s license may be required to confirm proof 

of identity.  

Please send your request in writing to: 

Email: naturesfuture@forestandbird.org.nz 

Please put Refund in the subject line.  

Post: Fundraising & Membership, Forest & Bird, PO Box 631, Wellington 6140. 

We will review and respond to refund requests within 3 business days.  If you do not receive a response within 

this timeframe, please follow up with a phone call on 0800 200 064. 


	Forest & Bird Refund Procedure
	How to submit a request for a refund:


